South Bay Cities Council of Governments
GIS Working Group Meeting
Tuesday, March 14, 2017 - 10:30 am – noon
Torrance City Hall - Community Development Conference Room
3031 Torrance Blvd, Torrance CA 90503

Minutes


Introductions and Sign-in
Attendees: Bonnie Shrewsbury (Manhattan Beach), Abiola Fanu (Inglewood),  Lina Nguyen (Chair, RPV),  Pei-San Tsai (Port of LA), Zoe Schumacher (Port of LB), Sonali Tambe (Hermosa Beach).  

February Meeting Notes:    Approved as submitted.

Discussion Items:

1. SBCCOG 18th Annual General Assembly Recap

A brief discussion took place about the GIS exhibit table and the attendees. Torrance, Manhattan Beach, Inglewood, and Rancho Palos Verdes Cities participated at the General Assembly.  The GIS exhibit table displayed drone radius from airport map, ALPR camera map for the Peninsula cities, noise contour map for Inglewood and a charging station web map for Torrance. Torrance received many recognitions from their residents that came to the event.
   
2. Community Map Update 
The Community Maps Program is Esri’s effort to build multi-scale basemaps of the world using sources from GIS organizations in cities, counties, countries, and private companies. Manhattan Beach and Hermosa Beach participated in the Community Maps program a few years ago. Manhattan Beach is planning to update their basemaps with updated building footprints, park name changes, and street name changes. Hermosa Beach plans to update theirs next year. Port of LB asked about the scales of basemaps and other members responded that basemaps are multi-scale, including map scales as large as 1:1,000. One of the members will send information about Community Maps Program to a member from RPV.

3. Pictometry Training
	
There will be a Complete Connect Explorer webinar training on April 27, 2017 at 10am – 12:30pm. One member mentioned that they use Connect Explorer extensively in the field because their Geocortex viewer is for internal use only. Another member stated that they had an in house training from Pictometry for 30 users at their City facility. They used Pictometry to verify newsstand locations. 

A brief discussion about LARIAC also happened. LA County changed the payment structure to 50% this fiscal year and the rest must be paid off in the next fiscal year for LAR-IAC 5. 

4. 2017 Census Update

One member said she received a package from the Census Bureau with the request for data verification. Other members have not received the package yet and said they will check with their Planning Departments.  The data verification process starts in July 2017. 

Other Business

A few members mentioned that Caltrans requested them to data check their streets layer. A member stated that she sent Caltrans the City’s street centerlines data instead. Another member said she will add notes and sent the data back to Caltrans.

Registration for Map Gallery at Esri User Conference has started. The group will start to think of topics for this year Map Gallery. Individual members will reserve a panel within the group section at the Map Gallery. 
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